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INVESTORS IN PEOPLE




‘Every child, every chance, every day’

‘Pob plentyn, pob cyfle, pob dydd’

Mrs Rachel Critchell B.A. Hons. P.G.C.E, N.P.Q.H
bfmail@hwbmail.net
Dear Parent/Carer,
As we approach the end of the school year, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support through these challenging times. As a community we have been able to ensure and maintain a continuity of provision, with a balance of home learning and varied activities on the return to school. I wish to thank all staff unreservedly for their support and dedication throughout the year. They have faced many challenges and changes and at all times, have ensured that the children of Brynford are their number one priority.

We have had a lovely final week in school. All classes have taken part in a range of end of term activities and have had class parties, with games, food and music. The Year 6 children thoroughly enjoyed their Leaver’s Meal, which was funded by FOBS and took place in the octagon. It was so successful, that they recommended that we do this, every year! FOBS have also funded Leaver’s hoodies for the Year 6’s. In addition to this, they funded an end of year ice cream treat for all pupils. We are very grateful for their support.
FOBS
On that note, FOBS are a group of dedicated parent/carer volunteers, who raise money in various ways for the children in our school. They have continued to do this, despite the challenging circumstances and for this we are all very grateful. However, in order for this group to continue to support the school effectively, they need to recruit new members on a regular basis. If you feel that you could offer some time to support them in their fund raising efforts, this would be most appreciated. I would like to thank all FOBS members, once again for their hard work and dedication throughout the year.
General information
Please ensure that all uniform is name labelled. PE kit consists of black shorts/leggings, tracksuit bottoms, white t shirt, school jumper. Children will continue to wear PE kit to school on PE days. PE days will be communicated in September. All children should wear school uniform each day for the first week.

Please continue to ensure that only essential equipment is brought into school. This consists of packed lunch, healthy snack, water bottle medication and coat. PLEASE DO NOT send large bags or rucksacks into school.

The school day will be as normal, beginning at 8:55 and finishing at 3;15. All children will continue to wait outside the school gates until called onto the yard by their teacher. Foundation Phase pupils to use the visitors main gate (waiting to the left of this gate.)  KS2 pupils to use the car park gate. (waiting to the right of this gate.)

School Modernisation
The building work is progressing well and there will be a tremendous amount of work completed over the summer holidays on the interior of the school. This may not be fully completed by the beginning of the term, so we may experience more adaptations, in the short term, but the long term benefits will be clear for all to see.

As we move to September, the children will return to school on Thursday 2nd September. We will continue to ensure that strict protocols are observed with regards to hand washing, social distancing and cleaning and routines already established will remain in place at the beginning of the term.  However, we are hoping that the next year will enable us to return to a more ‘normal’ environment. This will of course be dependent on COVID cases over the summer months. Any updates will be posted on the website, so please ensure you have subscribed.
Year 6 Leaver’s
We wish all Year 6’s and other pupils who are leaving us the ‘very best of luck’ in their new schools. We know that they will continue to flourish and make their new schools as proud of them as we are.
Children of Brynford
The children of Brynford have been exceptional as always, this year. They have shown resilience, enthusiasm, dedication and commitment to their learning, in all forms, throughout the year. They have been involved in many learning opportunities, despite the restrictions and they have continued to impress us with their efforts and determination.
On- line Survey
We ask for your support in completing our ‘on-line survey.’ We value your support and constructive feedback.

It just remains for me to wish you a safe, healthy, happy and enjoyable holiday. We look forward to seeing you all again in September.

Kind Regards,

Rachel Critchell

Headteacher
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